SELECTMEN'S MINUTES

December 10 1986 Postponed from December 9, 1986 -- due to bad weather PRESENT: Sel. Dennis Abbott, Sel. Robert Fay and Chairman Andrew C. Woodsome, Jr.

"SLOW CHILDREN PLAYING"

A note will be written to the Road Commissioner to erect a Slow Children Playing sign on the West Road near the Kiley residence. This sign will be put in on the request of Mr and Mrs George Kiley.

CARPOOL PARKING:

Sel Abbott proposed meeting with the carpoolers to try arrange something that could accomodate both the poolers and the Town House Parking Lot snowplower, Dwayne Woodsome. The idea was agreed on, but due to the difficulties of trying to arrange a convient time to meet with the Board. Sel Abbott suggested relocating the carpoolers at the Ballpark on the Old Alfred Road. The Board will check with local pick-up truck snowplowers to see how much it would cost to plow this area. The idea of relocating the carpoolers was suggested to the board by Dwayne Woodsome.

SHELF:

Timothy Nelson will be contacted to see if he could secure the shelf in the Selectmen's Office above the Tax Maps. A new type of shelving will be discussed once the mylar maps are in.

DEP:

Sel. Fay will work on an agenda for Mike Harden from the DEP. The DEP will be asked to attend a January 6, 1987 meeting. He will be here to discuss the gasolins problem in Waterboro Village.

While discussing the gasoline problem Sel. Abbott brought up the letter Sel. Fay wrote to Sel. Abbott and Sel. Woodsome, Jr.. Sel. Fay spoke of a piggyback suit againist the DEP to try to get more information. But in order to piggyback a side would have to be taken and the Board does not want to do that. Sel. Abbott feels that prehaps Cherveron and Laskey were prematurely accused by the DEP. Sel. Fay stated his major concern is to find the gasoline in water cause and stop the pollution.

GEOLOGICAL STUDY:

Andrew C. Woosome, Jr. updated the board on the progress being made with Geologist Ed Bradley. He met with Mr Bradley on December 4, 1986 and showed him the Leather Mill area. Mr Bradley will meet with Steve Eusemia December 11, 1986 a representative and employee of the DEP. December 16, 1986 Mr Bradley will meet with the Board and Discuss his primiliary findings and submit his projected cost of operations. The Board approved Andrew C. Woodsome, Jr request of having the monitoring wells, the Bagley well and the Monahans well tested for approximately 150.00 from a lab in N.H.. The test will be advanced in nature compare to the previous ones.

December 9, 1986 Meeting, held December 10 -- Cancellation due to bad weather Page 2

DEP Diane Albert:

RE: Her letter 1/3/86
Diane Albert contacted Andrew C. Woodsoem, Ir about the gas tanks at the Fire Station/Fire Barn in E Waterboro. Sel. Fay will write a letter to Ms. Albert stating that the board will contact Steve Eufemia to see if the Town could borrow the metal dector to try to locate this "possible" tank.

CHRISTMAS HOURS:

The Town Hall will be closed December 25, 26 and Saturday December 27 in observance of the Christams Holiday.

TOWN REPORT:

Will be didicated to Howard Bennett and Leroy Darling The Board of Selectmen will present Jean Chick with a plaque at the Town Meeting. Sel Abbott is responsible for coming up with what to write on it.

8:30 P.M.

The Board met with the Finance Committee

APPROVED:

Dun Later